
 

 

 

17th July 2024 

Dear Families,  

As we all look forward to the start of the summer holidays, there are several necessary preparations to 

make for the return to Lady Lumley’s school in September. Please read the following information carefully: 

End of term 

Summer term concludes on Friday 19th July at 12.30 for all students and staff.  

Safeguarding  

All students have worked through information on how to keep themselves safe over the summer holidays 

and there are resources available on Padlet (website, pupils, support). Please also refer to the summer 

safeguarding newsletter. 

Where there are significant immediate concerns about the safety of a child, please contact the 

police on 999 . If you believe the situation is urgent but does not require the police, please call 

0300 131 2 131 to make a telephone contact.  

If you are still worried you can contact Mrs Jackson at school by emailing 

s.jackson@ll.coastandvale.academy or outside of school hours on our Safeguarding telephone 

number 07308305913.    

If you are unable to reach us, and you are worried about any child and think they may be a victim 

of neglect or abuse please call the North Yorkshire Multi Agency Screening Team (MAST) by calling 

0300 131 2 131. Should your call be outside of business hours (Monday Friday / 9am-5pm) please 

still call 0300 131 2 131 to speak to the Emergency Duty Team. 
 

A Level Results Day – 15th August 2024, 8.30 - 10.00 am, Common Room 

Mr Carter has written to Year 13 with details of arrangements. Year 12 BTEC results will be available in 

September.  

GCSE Results Day – 22nd August 2024, 8.30 - 10.00 am, Common Room 

Mr Fairclough has written to Year 11 with details of arrangements. Year 12 are welcome to collect any GCSE 

re-sit results for maths or English.  

Start of Autumn Term 

The Autumn Term starts on Tuesday 3rd September for Year 7 and Year 12 only, who have been provided 

with the relevant information. 

Lady Lumley’s will welcome all students back on Wednesday 4th September at 8.50am. All students will be 

met by SLT and Pastoral Officers, checking uniform ensuring a professional start to the new year.  
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We will host a series of Supporting Success Evenings in the first term to share our ambition with families for 

success. Details to follow.  

Reminder of Uniform Expectations for Autumn Term 2024  

Please ensure that your child comes to school in the correct uniform as outlined in the letter sent last week. 

The uniform policy is also on the website for your reference. The required equipment for learning can be 

found on the website in the ‘pupils’ section – please note all students will require a green pen.  

My Child at School App 

Next term we will be moving from Class Charts to ‘My Child at School’ which is the App that works with our 

Management Information System, Bromcom. Class Charts will no longer work from the end of this 

academic year, but we should be able to transfer positive points to Bromcom. This will allow families to see 

attendance, home learning, positives and negatives and payments. More details will be sent in September 

and support will be available where needed. We will do all we can to snag any problems before the roll out, 

but experience shows there may be ‘bumps in the road’! 

Delta 

As families will know, Coast and Vale Learning Trust is working with Delta Learning Trust and has Paul Tarn 

as CEO. There has been lots of activity over the last 7 weeks with our colleagues at Delta, sharing resources 

and building professional networks. I know Paul Tarn is keen to get families together to share his vision for 

investing in education for Scarborough and Ryedale. The General Election has paused the work of the 

Department for Education and meant that the work with the Regional Schools Commissioner and 

Headteachers Board has been held up. Following the summer, I hope that Paul Tarn will be writing to 

families of Lady Lumley’s to update them.  

Can I take this opportunity to thank all families that have been supportive and understanding as we have 

grappled for 4 weeks with the after effects of the leak and damaged infrastructure. I know it has been 

frustrating as conversations have been cut off and wait times have been longer. Through a whole school 

effort, we have managed to minimise disruption to learning and enrichment as can been seen in this and 

the last newsletter. There will be much work completed on the school's infrastructure over the holidays.  

There will be a final Newsletter and Safeguarding Newsletter this week. From all at Lady Lumley’s have a 

safe and where possible, relaxing summer.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Clair Foden 
Headteacher 


